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     THE UNITED STATES DISTRICT COURT FOR THE SOUTHERN DISTRICT OF NEW YORK
     DISMISSED THE COMPLAINT OF THE SELLERS OF THE FORMER BANCO DE COLOMBIA
                  AGAINST BANCOLOMBIA AND SOME OF ITS OFFICERS

MEDELLIN, COLOMBIA, MARCH 1, 2007

In a ruling dated February 28, 2007, Judge Jed S. Rakoff of the United States
Court for the Southern District of New York (the "Court") dismissed the
complaint of the sellers of the former Banco de Colombia against Bancolombia
S.A. ("Bancolombia"), its President Joge Londono Saldarriaga, and some of the
officers that were members of the Board of Directors of Bancolombia at the time
of the acquisition and merger.

The lawsuit, which had been initiated on March 24, 1999, was suspended by the
Court on September 28, 1999, while was pending the resolution of the case before
an arbitral tribunal in Colombia, according to the parties' agreement under the
Promise of Sale Agreement, dated August 24, 1997.

The Court based its ruling on the principle of res judicata. The Court
considered that the award of the Colombian arbitral tribunal, dated May 16,
2006, decided on the same claims filed before the Court in New York and,
therefore, put an end to the proceedings in New York.

The Court considered that the arbitral tribunal had decided on the merits of all
the claims, and rejected the liability of Bancolombia and its managers.

The Court noted that the arbitral tribunal rejected the main three allegations
of the plaintiffs. The arbitral tribunal found that (i) Bancolombia had not
manipulated the price of ADRs on the New York Stock Exchange; (ii) the failure
to raise U.S. $150 million was neither a breach of an express contractual
obligation nor unlawful, fraudulent or willful misconduct; and (iii) neither
Bancolombia nor its managers did engage in transactions or conduct in violation
of Colombian law and sound banking practices. However, the arbitral tribunal
found that Bancolombia had breached certain secondary duties of conduct.

It is important to note that the arbitral tribunal that reached the
aforementioned conclusions reviewed all the evidence that is part of the
criminal investigation against some Bancolombia's officers, including the
evidence recently referred to in the decision of the Constitutional Court.

We stress the importance of the decision of the New York Court, which agreed
with Bancolombia's arguments based on the principle of res judicata as an
indispensable guaranty of the rule of law.
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